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Police Press Release

INCIDENT Arrest made after multiple residences struck by gunfire
DATE - TIME December 28, 2023 5:05 p.m.

2400 block of Kendall Street, City of Edgewater
LOCATION 1800 block of Fenton Street, City of Edgewater
VICTIM Multiple homeowners
SUSPECT Issac Guillen, 19-year-old Denver resident

PREPARED BY Eric S. Sonstegard, Chief of Police

Chief Eric S. Sonstegard 720-763-3040 esonstegard@edgewaterpd.com
Detective Tristan Robenalt 303-549-5108 trobenalt@edgewaterpd.com

CONTACT INFO

Details

On Thursday, December 28™, at approx. 5:05 p.m., calls were received of shots being heard in the
2400 block of Kendall Street in the city of Edgewater. As Edgewater Police Officers responded to
the scene, additional information was being received that multiple residences and parked
vehicles had been struck by gunfire. Witnesses advised that a male subject had fled the location
on foot.

A short time later, calls were received from the 1800 block of Fenton Street advising of additional
shots heard and that a male subject had attempted to steal a vehicle. The subject was interrupted
by a female resident and her 13-year old daughter and the subject pointed a gun at them before
fleeing on foot. As an Edgewater Police Officer arrived in the area of Fenton Street, he observed
a male subject running toward an occupied apartment building with a semi-automatic handgun
in his hand. The officer initiated a foot pursuit of the subject who ran towards bystanders on the
sidewalk. The subject eventually dropped his handgun and was safely taken into custody. He was
later identified as 19-year old Denver resident, Isaac Frank Guillen. A loaded .40 caliber semi-
automatic handgun was recovered from the location where he had been seen dropping it.
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Investigators are still unclear as to the motive for the number of shots that were fired in the 2400

block of Kendall Street. Guillen appeared to be intoxicated at the time of his arrest and has prior
arrests that prohibit him from possessing a firearm. The Edgewater Police Department is thankful
for the numerous residents that called in and provided valuable information to assist with the
capture of Guillen. We are particularly grateful that nobody was struck by gunfire during this
incident.

Guillen was later arrested and transported to the Jefferson County jail on the following charges:

Menacing (Deadly Weapon) (X2 Counts) (F5)
Illegal Discharge of a Firearm (X10 Counts) (F5)
Aggravated Motor Vehicle Theft (F5)
Possession of a Weapon by Previous Offender (F5)
Prohibited Use of a Weapon (Intoxicated) (M2)
Resisting Arrest (M2)
Obstructing a Peace Officer (M2)

Isaac Guillen

Date/Time Prepared: 12/29/23 6:00 a.m.
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